
Congratulations to Morgan Minitti, CHS Sophomore and Positive Referral drawing winner, who is the 
recipient of a new Toshiba Chrome Book.  Thanks to all of the CHS students who were recognized by 
CHS staff members for their positive behavior and/or achievement.   

 

Coach Matt Lincoln, Chandler High’s Cross Country and Distance Coach, and a sub-4:00 miler, was 
highlighted in last week’s Running Times for his CHS distance training regimen.  Click here for the 
article and picture of the CHS Girls 4x800 m team.  If you are interested in cross country summer 

programs, please e-mail Coach Lincoln at runlincoln@gmail.com. 

Congratulations to David Lopez on being named Division I Section 2 Baseball Coach of the Year! 

Trent Madsen, Head Boys Volleyball Coach, was named CUSD Coach of the Year.  Congrats, Coach 

Madsen! 

The following CHS Boys Volleyball players were named First Team All CUSD:  Andrew McCall, 

Kameron Casey, and Jonathon Minetto 

 

It’s been a great year and we’re celebrating!  Click here to see CHS students and staff dance to 
“Happy” by Pharrell Williams.   

 

The CHS Choirs, under the direction of Lori Lyford, performed their last concert of the year on 
Monday, May 19th in front of a packed CCA house.  The CHS Women’s Choir, Advanced Women’s 
Choir, Treblemakers, Men’s Choir, Chamber Choir and Combined Choirs performed 19 fantastic 

http://www.runnersworld.com/high-school-training/training-log-chandler-high-school-mixes-up-intervals)
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songs.  As a finale, Ms. Lyford invited alumni to the stage to sing “Why We Sing” with the graduating 
seniors and other choir members.  It was a very moving performance. 

   

The CHS Class of 2014 will celebrate its commencement this Wednesday at 8:00 p.m. on Austin Field.  
Gates will open at 6:00 p.m.         

 

CHS is proud to announce the summer 2014 construction of the Chandler High School Freedom 
Circle.  Construction of the Freedom Circle, including a new electronic marquee and garden, will 
begin in early June. 

The Chandler High School Freedom Circle was funded by a generous donation from Gary and 
Christine Jones.  Lt Col Gary Jones (USAF, Ret) started the Air Force Jr ROTC Detachment at 
Chandler High School. Known to the Chandler community simply as "the Colonel," Lt Col Jones 
launched AFJROTC Unit 2002-01 with four students in 2002, and eventually grew the unit into the 
largest in the East Valley, and one of the most highly honored in the Nation. 

Twice each day, the Colonel's cadets march from North Campus to Old Main to raise and lower the 
flag in a formal ceremony.  Because the school's flag poles sit in a place of honor in front of the 
school, the enhancement of the area around the flag poles provides a way to involve Chandler 
students, and the broader community, in the flag raising and lowering ceremonies, while honoring 
America in a prominent way. 

The Colonel is a Vietnam Veteran, a graduate of Arizona State University, and has devoted his adult 
life in service to America.  The Joneses are a proud military family and wish to honor all Chandler 
High graduates who have served our country in uniform, past, present and future. 



Congratulations to the 2014-2015 CHS DECA Chapter Officer Team:                                                                     
Chapter President:  Zoe Zammit                                                                                                                                
Chapter Vice President:  Gewann Frazier                                                                                                                             
Director of Public Relations:  Alyssa Prothro                                                                                                                
Director of Chapter Finances:  Brittnie Scott                                                                                                                    
Chapter Secretary:  Christopher Notah (not pictured) 

Students have an opportunity to serve on the Teen Court Grand Jury every Tuesday and Thursday, 
June 3rd- July 31st.  Court time is 12:30-2:30 p.m.  Tuesday court is located at Gilbert Municipal Court, 
55 E. Civic Center St., Gilbert; Thursday court is located at Chandler Municipal Court, 200 E. Chicago 
St., Chandler.  Students can earn 2 hours community service each session.  

CHS Wrestling is hosting the All-American Wrestling Camp June 9th-13th on our campus. Please 
register for camp through the CUSD Community Education website.    

 

Click here for information on six different volleyball camps hosted by CHS.  There’s a camp for 
students of every age! 

 

Current or incoming female CHS students interested in playing badminton are encouraged to 
participate in this summer’s badminton camp.  Click here for more info. 

http://www.mychandlerschools.org/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/977/Volleyball%20Camps.pdf
http://www.mychandlerschools.org/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/977/Badminton%20Camps.pdf


Chandler High will be serving free meals to all children 18 and younger.   Lunch will be served 11:00 
to 1:00, June 2nd- 27th. 

Attention all students interested in participating in sports for the 2014-2015 school year. On July 19th 
from 8 a.m. to 11 a.m., the CHS Athletic Training Staff, Team Physicians, and Select PT reps will 
conduct sports physicals for $25.00 (cash only).  Parents/Guardians and athletes are encouraged to 
attend to complete the athletic clearance packet.  Physicals will be completed in the CTE Building; 
please park in the lot north of the pool. Students should wear shorts and bring the physical form 
filled out and signed by a parent/guardian.  
 

 

WOLF DAYS:  Students will pick up their schedule during Wolf Days. All students should come 
prepared to pay class fees, prior year debts, lost textbooks (by cash, check, or visa, mastercard, and 
discover), create a cafeteria account, acquire parking passes, make any necessary schedule 
corrections, and complete ID photos.  The Wolf Days schedule is as follows: 

                                                                                                 Last Name                      Last Name 

                                                                                                        A-L                                 M-Z               

Seniors                          Wednesday       July 9, 2014       8:00-11:00 a.m.            12:00-3:00 p.m. 

Juniors                          Thursday          July 10, 2014     8:00-11:00 a.m.             12:00-3:00 p.m. 

Sophomores                  Friday               July 11, 2014     8:00-11:00 a.m.             12:00-3:00 p.m. 

Freshmen                      Monday             July 14, 2014     11:00-2:00 p.m.              3:00-6:00 p.m. 

Freshman Orientation:  Friday, July 18th from 7:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. in the Payne Gym 

1st Day of School: Monday, July 21st  

Parents’ Open House: Thursday, July 31st @ 6:00 p.m.  Opening Meeting in the CCA 
 
Watch for more detailed information in our summer mailing. 

 
  

Parents and students are reminded that even though school is out, students still need to follow the 
City of Chandler’s curfew laws set in place to help keep the kids safe.                                                                                                          
The curfew hours are as follows:                                                                                                                                                 
-Under sixteen (16) years of age need to be in between the hours of 10:00pm and 5:00 am.                                         
-Sixteen (16) years of age to eighteen (18) years of age need to be in between the hours of MIDNIGHT 
and 5:00 am.                                                                                                                                                                                                
Also, please be reminded that City of Chandler Public Parks close at 10:30 pm.                                                                       

Make responsible decisions this summer and have a happy and enjoyable break. See you in July. 



  

 
 

Help CHS win a prize of $250 and as much as $3,000! Shop at Chandler Fashion Center this summer 
and turn in your receipts at the mall guest services desk or to CHS in August. Earn double points for 
all purchases made and logged May 1st through June 30th when you shop Chandler Fashion Center 
and The Boulevard Shops.   


